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`“It does not require a majority to prevail, but rather an irate, tireless minority keen to 
set brush fires in people’s minds.” –Samuel Adams  

 Town Crier Committee Report       Vol. 5 No 02 

The Truth makes us free…We live in an Era of Lies  

November 1, 2015 

Commissioner Bennett 
Holds Town Hall 
Meeting 
Halloween’s Beggars night came early for several SJC residents attending                                     Photo by TCC Staff 

District 5 County Commissioner, Rachel Bennett’s “Tell Me About It” Town Hall meeting Thursday night, 

October 29, 2015, at the main library on US 1 North.  The room filled as Commissioner Bennett casually 

propped herself on a folding table for a 2 hour session.                                     

Residents were not bashful in telling the Commissioner all about their want lists.  They wanted increases in the 

Sunshine bus routes, including one from Murabella to the Avenues Mall, so kids could ride the bus in lieu of 

parents driving them; internet in a rural 15 home neighborhood; subsidized affordable housing in the World 

Golf Village area and Federal government subsidized water and sewer improvements in West Augustine. 

Commissioner Bennett proudly introduced a local developer who is building/renovating a rundown old hotel 

in Vilano Beach, turning it into a beautiful new hotel. The developer said Bennett was a big help in removing 

and relocating families who had been living in the existing run down hotel which is getting the facelift. Bennett 

boasted that she remembered certain stubborn residents who refused to leave because they had a dog and 

there was nowhere to go with a dog. 

While there were those in attendance who were aware that the County Commissioners voted to apply for 

Federal grant money to pay for these home improvements and wish list items, there was also an equal 

number of St. Augustine Tea Party members in attendance to interfere with Bennett’s desire to hand out the 

Halloween treats.  
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Local Tea Party member, Kelly Lorbeer cautioned Bennett asking, “Are you aware 

that accepting Community Development Block Grants from the Federal 

government requires the county to build HUD housing in the middle of suburban 

neighborhoods?” Bennett’s reply was that she was not aware. 

Joe Ryan, also a Tea Party member, agreed and interjected, “It’s called 

Affirmatively Furthering Fair Housing. Under the Federal guidelines, communities 

that receive Federal monies from HUD must create policies that meet the strict 

guidelines set forth by the Federal government.” 

“It looks like Rachel Bennett needs to get up to speed on the strings attached to 
HUD grant money before the County Commission votes to tangle the suburbs in this mess. Perhaps the 
Commissioner is not concerned with Federal influence in local affairs.” Lorbeer added. Bennett's next “Tell Me 
About It” Town Hall is scheduled from 6:00 PM to 8:00 PM on November 19, 2015 at the St Johns County 
Northwest Annex, 725 Flora Branch Blvd., St Johns 32259.  

  

November 7, 2015 

Communist 
Infiltration 
Nearly 
Complete 

    
Photos by TCC Staff 

Over 100 years of Deception  
Teddy Roosevelt, believing that certain private 
citizens had too much power over elected 
officials, started the “Progressive Party”. It was 
the beginning of the transformation of the 
Republic to a democracy. [The word democracy 
does not appear in the entire body of the 
Constitution.] 
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The Progressive Movement has a contempt and loathing of "individualism" and its political expression in the 
Declaration of Independence and the Constitution. The progressive movement is not a populace or grassroots 
movement. Its origins come from within the world of academia. Woodrow Wilson was the first progressive 
president. The Communists infiltrated the Progressive Movement from the very beginning. When the 
progressives lost their popularity, the Communists renamed themselves. They choose the term ‘Liberal’, 
stealing the very name of the philosophy that gave birth to “Individual Liberty” and the American Constitution. 
The Progressive infiltration is now nearly complete in every facet of American society. But, there is a dark 
truth which they must hide, they are an extreme minority and are not supported by a broad spectrum of 
Americans. That is not to say that they are not very influential, for they are. The Communists dominate the 
government, the media, the entertainment industry, the leadership of both political parties and, of course, the 
university systems. The Communist presence and its deception have been protected by the skillful application 
of “Political Correctness” (PC). “The “Politically Correct” term for a Communist these days is “Progressive”. 
And their goal is the transformation of America from a Capitalist System into a Marxist State,” according to the 
Town Criers.  

The Town Criers, a committee of the St. Augustine Tea Party (SATP), have been conducting a war on Political 
Correctness for the past four years. The Town Criers engage the public in the Historic District of St. Augustine, 
Florida, on a regular basis. The SATP has the opportunity to engage a National audience on St. George Street 
that changes daily.  

So called, “Conservative Republicans” blindly follow the (R) and cringe before their RINO leadership in the 
name of “Party Loyalty”. They are terrified by what the media might say of them if they associate with the Tea 
Party. They live in a world of PC. Some former Republican members of the SATP, in the beginning, were 

absolutely convinced that Town Crier 
activities would embarrass the GOP. They 
simply would not fight back against the 
Communist transformation. So, it was when 
the Town Criers first started carrying non-PC 
signage on St. George Street such as, 
“OBAMA IS A COMMUNIST” and “HILLARY 
FOR PRISON”, pictured above. The GOP 
leadership hates it, but the American public 
loves it. Case in point: Donald Trump’s 
“Meteoric Rise” in popularity for simply 
speaking up and speaking out. 

Americans hunger for the truth. A politically 
incorrect sign is like a blinding beacon of 
truthfulness in a night of darkness. “We are 
not the Silent Majority. We are Samuel 
Adam’s progeny, starting brush fires in the 
minds of men”, claims Lance Thate, the 
founder of the Town Criers in St. Augustine. 
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“We can’t do it all.  It is too big a job for a single group with our limited capacities, but we do our part. We love 
to see the public coming alive at the sight of the Gadsden flags, colonial dress and in-your- face politically 
incorrect signs.” The public literally comes alive with cheers and applause as they greet the Criers.  Invigorated 
Americans take pictures of themselves with the Criers, which they instantly send around the Country on their 
smart phones. “Americans are waking up, for sure”, a St. Augustine Tea Party volunteer said. This weekend the 
Town Criers made an appearance on St. George Street with five volunteers. Kelly Lorbeer made her first 
appearance as a Town Crier. Mrs. Lorbeer expressed surprise at the enthusiastic reception she received from 
the public. Mrs. Lorbeer wore a SATP T-shirt, carried a full size Gadsden flag and a sign which stated, “Hillary 
for Prison… Benghazi”. “She was an instant success with the public”, her fellow volunteers declared. “Too bad 
the Congressional staff of Rep. Ron DeSantis (R) has been forbidden to join in the celebration of the re-birth of 
America, just a stone’s throw from his District 6 office.” 

There’s a Crack in the Wall of Political Correctness 

There was a time when a candidate for public office, had to play to a monopolistic media and the game was all 
about PC.  Alternative news sources, such as Internet reporting in the Breitbart style, with instant access via 
smart phones, is destroying the propaganda that the Communists attempt to project. For examples, this attack 
on political correctness, look at the recent Republican debates. When Fox news tried to destroy Trump for the 
GOP, with their PC attack, Trump surged in the polls to a firm first place. Then Carson, with a different style 
and a reverence for the Constitution, began an attack on PC and he moved up in the polls to a firm second 
place. When Ted Cruz took on the moderators at CNBC, NBC was knocked out of the game completely for 
future debates and Cruz gained in the polls. The traditional GOP candidates still playing the PC game are 
gaining no traction. The Town Criers report that Communists hate to be exposed and they are not use to being 
confronted. “The intellectuals do not like to be called ignorant, but then, what are you, if you can’t even apply 
common sense”? a Town Crier exclaimed. “When they call you a racist or crazy, are you supposed to run 
away? Maybe that’s what the silent majority would do! That era is over! It’s the Tea Party, Baby, and we’re not 
silent.” The “Sons of Liberty” are going to drive a tank through the crack in the wall of PC.”  
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November 10, 2015  

Patrick Henry 
delivers his “Call to 
Arms” to Local Tea 

Party 
On March 23, 1775, Patrick Henry delivered the most 
famous Call to Arms in American history. During a 
meeting of the Second Virginia Convention, at St. 
John’s Church in Richmond, the 38-year-old patriot 
gave an impassioned plea urging Virginia to form militias to defend itself against the 
British. Henry’s brief address, which closed with the incendiary line “Give me liberty 
or give me death!” won over the Convention and his words became a rallying cry 
for revolution.                                                                                                                               

On November 10, 2015, 
reenactor, Jerry 
Cameron performed 
the Call to Arms for the 
St. Augustine Tea Party. 
Patrick Henry’s 
message is inspiring 
even to this day. 

                                                                                                                                                  Photos by TCC Staff 
 

 Mr. Cameron, in after meeting comments, suggested that the grievances, listed in 
the Declaration of Independence, against the British in 1776 are miniscule 
compared to the grievances against the Federal intervention today. Mr. Cameron 
has announced that he is standing as a candidate for St. John’s County Commission, 
District 3. He said that he will run on a platform of limited government, lower taxes 
and fiscal responsibility. 
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November 11, 2015 

Welcome to 
Florida, Mr. 
Bush 
Results of the latest St. George 
Street Poll 
The St. Augustine Tea Party’s Town Criers have been                                                                    Photos by TCC Staff 

conducting random sample Presidential polls on St. Augustine’s historic St. George Street since the beginning 
of the year. The demographic is national in scope. The results of a poll taken November 7, 2015 are as follows: 

 Trump   50% 

 Carson  38% 

 Bush      09% 

 None     03% 

Attempting to evaluate the Floridian vote, a random poll was taken at a St. Augustine Farmer’s Market on 
November 11, 2015. The demographic of this poll was local. Only Republicans who reside in Florida were 
eligible to vote in the GOP primary participated. The results are as follows: 

 Trump   40% 

 Carson  32% 

 Bush      14% 

 None     14% 
 

Bush Not Likely to Carry Florida 
Prior St. George Street polls have always included Jeb Bush because he is clearly the choice of the Republican 
leadership. However, the public seems extremely resistant to having another Bush in the White House. From 
the polling data that we have acquired, it appears extremely unlikely that the former Governor of Florida 
could carry his home state. 
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November 14, 2015 

Is Trump 
for Real? 
 
Donald Trump is an astute businessman who has connected with “We the People” and the Tea Party 
movement. His “Make America Great Again” has resonated with the great American majority. 

 Has “The Donald” created a new product which appeals to the conservative base or is he expressing long held 
values and ideas?  If the latter be true, it adds to his creditability. If not, it would add to the claim that he is a 
showman using this opportunity.  An Oprah Winfrey interview, from over twenty-five years ago, shows a long 
standing conviction.  

VIDEO Uncovered Trump Interview From Over 25 Years Ago Will Shock A Lot of People    

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.youtube.com/watch_popup?v=MOKi5YeNtRI
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November 24, 2015 

SATP Salutes the 
St. Augustine Police 
Dept. for their 
Service 
On November 24, 2015 the St. Augustine 
Tea Party (SATP), at an open meeting, 
conducted at the Village Inn in St. 
Augustine, Florida, paid tribute to the St. 
Augustine Police Department for their service                                                                                    Photos by TCC Staff 
to the community. Pictured above is a presentation of a plaque given to Police Officer Chris Miller. The award 
was presented by SATP Chairman Lance Thate to Officer Miller who was designated officer of the year by the 
SAPD. The Tea Party wished to show their support for law enforcement in an era that seems so hostile to 
those in blue who serve and protect. The St. Augustine Tea Party has been active in this area for over five 
years. It is fitting that this first award being presented is to St. Augustine Police Department because at least 
90% of our Tea Party activity takes place within their jurisdiction. The relationship between our Tea Party 
volunteers and law enforcement has been one of mutual respect. 

Prior to the presentation Chairman Thate made the following observations. Today, it appears that the police 
are under attack across the nation. The media is quick to promote the idea that the law enforcement is at fault 
and not worthy of public support. Frequently, the race card is played. The current administration, often, takes 
sides against those charged with maintaining the law. There is an alienation process at work separating the 
police and the people they serve. With a community organizer in the White House and his legions of Saul 
Alinsky-ites in the streets, organizations such as the “Occupiers”, “We are the 99” and most recently , “Black 
lives Matter” have been created to agitate and disrupt.                             

 The Town Criers, a Committee of the SATP, engaged the Occupiers here in St. Augustine in 2011. The “Occupy 
St. Augustine” movement was organized by communists, and anarchists which has been the pattern 
throughout the country.  [Though, the St. Augustine Record used more politically correct terms for the 
organizers here.] On their biggest day the Town Criers were outnumbered ten to one. The Criers took verbal 
abuse because they would not join the Occupier event. After attempting an occupation over a two month 
period, the Occupier numbers were reduced to one while Town Criers numbers remained unchanged. During 
the entire period the Town Criers stood their ground without incident. The Tea Party fights a war against 
political correctness. 

 Back then Occupiers would carry signs that asked the question, “Liberals, is it Okay to Riot Yet?” Apparently 
organizers have given its okay. Civil unrest and riots come to mind in places like Ferguson and Baltimore. The 
police officers have come into the crosshairs of those who wish to transform America.  
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For the left to succeed in the transformation of America, they will have to disrupt local law enforcement. The 
US Attorney General has recently announced the “Strong City Network”, which crosses international borders 
and would necessitate UN involvement for law enforcement. Liberty will not reside in a transformed America 
envisioned by those promoting the Marxist ideology.  

“The time has come for the great majority of “We the People” to embrace our Constitutional Republic. Our 
Republic did not envision a federal police force.  Law enforcement was constructed to be administered locally 
within designated jurisdictions. That model has served us well for over 220 years. We are fortunate to live in a 
community where the police force has demonstrated its resolve to protect the First Amendment to the 
Constitution of the United States of America,” Mr. Thate said.  

Attorney Malcolm 

Anthony Featured 

SATP Speaker 

Local attorney Malcolm Anthony was the 
featured speaker of the evening. Mr. Anthony 
recently announced his candidacy for the US 
House of Representatives, district 6. 

     Photos by TCC Staff 

Anthony Demands a Return to Constitutional Law 

Mr. Anthony made an impassioned plea to confine the federal government to the constitutional limits 
envisioned by the founders. He exposed executive and judicial abuses so prevalent in Washington today. With 
a Congress which refuses to assert itself, we have reached a dangerous point in our history. He expressed a 
desire to go to Washington to try and rectify the situation. Anthony has been supportive of the SATP’s First 
Amendment struggles. His wife, Andrea Anthony, is also an outspoken advocate of the First Amendment. 

Clearly, the members of the SATP were supportive of his remarks as revealed in the question and answers 
session that followed. 

The meeting was concluded with the usual straw poll for presidential contenders. The SATP membership 
continues to vote along the lines of the national polls with Trump, Cruz and Carson the preferences. 
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 November 25, 2015      

THINK BEFORE YOU DONATE! 

  

The  

American Red 

Cross 

President and 

CEO Marsha J. 

Evans' 

Salary for the 

year was 

$651,957  

Plus expenses 

MARCH OF  

DIMES 

It is called the 

March of  

Dimes because 

Only a dime 

for  

Every 1 dollar 

is given to the  

Needy. 

The  

United Way 

President Brian  

Gallagher 

Receives a 

$375,000 base 

salary  

Along with 

numerous expense 

benefits. 

UNICEF 

CEO Caryl M. Stern  

Receives 

$1,200,000 per year 

(100k  

Per month) plus all 

expenses including a 

ROLLS  

ROYCE. 

Less than 5  

Cents of your 

donated dollar goes 

to the  

Cause. 

GOODWILL  
CEO and owner Mark 

Curran  

Profits $2.3 million a year. 

Goodwill is a  

Very catchy name for his 

business. 

You donate to his business  

And then he sells the items 

for  

PROFIT.  

He pays nothing  

For his products and pays 

his workers minimum 

wage!  

Nice Guy.  

$0.00 goes to  

Help anyone!  
Stop giving to this  

Man. 

  

Instead, give to any of the following  
GO "GREEN" AND  

PUT YOUR MONEY WHERE IT WILL DO SOME GOOD: 

The  

Salvation Army 

Commissioner, Todd 

Bassett  

Receives a small 

salary of only 

$13,000 per year 

(plus housing) for  

Managing this $2 

billion dollar  

Organization. 

96 percent of donated 

dollars go  

To the cause. 

The  

American 

Legion 

National 

Commander 

receives  

A $0.00 zero  

Salary.  

Your donations 

go to help  

Veterans and 

their families 

and youth! 

The 

Veterans of 

Foreign Wars 

 

National 

Commander 

receives  

A $0.00 zero  

Salary. 

Your donations go  

To help  

Veterans and their 

families and 

youth! 

The  

Disabled 

American 

Veterans 

National 

Commander 

receives  

A $0.00 zero  

Salary.  

Your donations 

go  

To help  

Veterans and 

their families 

and youth! 

The  

Military Order of Purple 

Hearts 

National Commander 

receives a  

$0.00 zero salary.  

Your donations go  

To help  

Veterans and their 

families and youth! 
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The Vietnam 

Veterans 

Association 

National Commander 

receives  

A $0.00 zero  

Salary. 

Your donations go  

To help  

Veterans and their 

families and youth! 

Make a Wish:  
For children's 

last  

Wishes. 

100% goes to 

funding trips 

or  

Special wishes 

for a dying 

child. 

St. Jude  

Research 

Hospital 
100% goes 

towards funding 

and  

Helping Children 

with Cancer who 

have no insurance 

and  

Cannot afford to 

pay. 

Ronald  

McDonald 

Houses 

All monies go to 

running  

The houses for 

parents who 

have critically 

ill  

Children in the 

hospital. 

100% goes to 

housing, and 

feeding  

The families. 

Lions  

Club International 
100% OF DONATIONS 

GO TO HELP THE  

BLIND, BUY HEARING 

AIDES, SUPPORT 

MEDICAL MISSIONS  

AROUND THE 

WORLD.THEIR 

LATEST  

UNDERTAKING 

IS MEASLES 

VACCINATIONS  

(ONLY $1.00 PER SHOT) 

 

Time to get rid of the IRS 
It is time to get rid of the IRS and the US government’s involvement in charity. They alone are responsible for 
the distortions above. It should be noted that of all the five offending charities, the greatest offender is the 
UN’s UNICEF. American citizens can choose who they give to except for UNICEF. American taxpayers are 
forced to support the world organization. The greatest offender on the list above (See highlighted) is the one 
where the American taxpayer has no choice.   
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WE LIVE IN THE LAND OF THE FREE ONLY BECAUSE OF THE BRAVE 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                 
Important Notice: those who receive this publication by Email: You will continue to receive this Report at the end of the month. However, this publication is now 
on the Saint Augustine Tea Party Website.  Individual articles are being posted as they occur. Also archived issues with indexes are available on the Website. For 

Historic City News readers the Town Crier Committee Report is available by clicking the SATP link on their page or go to www.saintaugustineteaparty.org 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

There is a Revolution going on. Come join the Counter Resistance.  Stand up for 
individual Liberty. 
Come join us! We are a small Committee with many tasks to do to preserve Liberty. We are blessed to see the 
awakening of America.     

 Lance L. Thate, 

 Town Crier Committee Chairman 

Editor and Publisher of the Town Crier Committee Report  
LThate@comcast.net      
 

I WANT 

YOUR 

LIBERTY 

DEFEND 

LIBERTY 
PLEASE SEND YOUR DONATIONS TO: 

 SAINT AUGUSTINE TEA Party  

PO BOX 4063 ST. AUGUSTINE FL 

32085 

    Donations are not currently deductable. 

 

       Donations 

are not currently deductable. 

 

The Goal of 

Socialism is 

Communism 

http://www.saintaugustineteaparty.org/
mailto:LThate@comcast.net

